THE ISLES HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 27, 2022 – 7:00 P.M. 
1500 VICTORIA FALLS BOULEVARD – CLUBHOUSE

PALM BEACH GARDENS  FL 33410
APPROVED 10-26-22
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER  
President, Bruce Testa, called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm
QUORUM, ATTENDANCE and PROOF OF NOTICE  
A quorum was established by roll call.  The following Board members were present:  Bruce Testa, President; Elaine Knapp, 2nd Vice President; Bertha Matics, Secretary; and Steve Rousseau, Treasurer.  Carol Anselmo, 1st Vice President, was out of the country.  Also present Donna Tagg, Community Association Manager, representing Capital Realty Advisors, Inc.
APPROVAL OF PAST MINUTES  

The minutes from the last meeting were approved outside the Board meeting on September 2, 2022 as they were needed to open a new banking relationship with Anchor Bank.  Therefore, Bertha made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and to ratify their approval; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Bruce reported that the valley gutter and sidewalk work has been completed and that he will be inspecting the work.  The roadway work (asphalt) is underway but the weather has caused a delay.
TREASURER’S REPORT 
Steve Rousseau reviewed the August financial. He discussed the over-budget line items for the month but stated that by year-end the Association should be on-budget.  He reported $1,400 in delinquencies.  This represents one account past due and the others as very small dollar amounts.  All are within 30 days past due and are anticipated to be paid by month end.
ACC APPEAL
210 Danube –  Resident is appealing the ACC’s denial to allow river rock in the front yard.  The ACC chair stated that rock is only allowed in the rear yard and sometimes in the side yard but never in the front yard.  The resident argued it was for drainage purposes.  The ACC had offered an alternative when the application was denied.  Bruce made a motion to deny the appeal; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Landscaping Committee – Chair Gina Serraes updated the Board that all interviewing and due diligence has been completed on the landscape bidding and the committee is coming forth with a recommendation.  A change in vendors is recommended.  After interviewing seven (7) companies and evaluating their capability and number of employees to handle a community the size of The Isles plus the dollar for services, the committee is recommending CPM (Complete Property Maintenance) be contracted to perform the services effective November 1, 2022.  Bruce made a motion to approve CPM’s proposal in the amount of $708,780 annually and to give a 30 day termination notice to BrightView; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.
Bruce stated the committee did a great job and thanked them for their hard work.
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Lake Committee – Chair Bertha Matics gave a report on the committee’s meeting with the Senior Tech from Solitude who is now handling the Association’s account.  Discussion was held on the treatments taking place and how long before seeing results and what could be done in the future to prevent issues.  The committee will continue to work with Solitude and investigate fountains, bubblers, etc. to help with the circulation of the water plus obtain monthly updates on the status of the lakes.

MANAGEMENT REPORT / OLD BUSINESS
The management report dated September 27, 2022 provided an update and status of all projects completed, currently underway or projected. The report was provided to the Board in their packets prior to the meeting.  Note:  A detailed written report is attached to these minutes for the record.  This report is also posted on the Isles website. 
Donna reported that the holiday lights have been installed and will be turned on around Thanksgiving.  She stated that she has been working closely with the new account manager for BrightView addressing many landscaping issues.  She also stated that she is currently working on the 2023 Draft Budget and that she needs to receive the Reserve Study to complete the numbers so that the draft can go to the Finance/Budget Committee.  
Document Amendments – Donna stated that the proposed changes to the documents are back from the attorney and asked the Board how they wished to proceed to obtain the membership vote.  The By-Laws require a meeting while the Covenants and Restrictions could possibly be voted on by a consent form.  The Board stated a Special Meeting in January would be best.  This will be arranged.

Bertha raised a concern about the wording of one of the changes as prepared by the attorney.  She feels the wording on the shared roofing should not allow the insurance carriers to dictate whether a roof is in need of replacement.  She was advised to make the changes in the wording and to submit it to Donna for the attorney’s final review.

NEW BUSINESS
CPR Class – Lucy Colardi commented that she attended an event recently where the PBG Fire and Safety Dept. offered free CPR Classes to anyone interested.  She suggested that such an event at The Isles might be a good idea and offered that the Social Committee would be willing to coordinate it.  Bertha made a motion to allow a CPR Class by the PBG Fire and Safety Dept; seconded by Elaine and all voted in favor.
Elliptical Repair or Replace – Discussion followed on whether it was practical to spend money on the repair of the elliptical in the Fitness Center or just replace it at this time.  A member commented that once a machine starts breaking down parts just keep breaking down and it would be prudent to replace it.  Elaine made a motion to purchase a new elliptical; seconded by Bruce and the motion passed with Steve opposing.

RESIDENTS FORUM/CORRESPONDENCE
· A resident complained that the landscapers trimmed the hedges along the perimeter wall at the end of Victoria Falls Boulevard and in front of his home and adjoining homes after it was agreed by the Board that the hedge would be allowed to remain at a height that would block the lights from Alternate A-1-A.  Bruce assured the resident that it was not intentional and that he along with the Landscape Committee chair gave specific instructions to the landscapers about how this area was to be trimmed and why.  Bruce stated that he would address this with BrightView.
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· Another resident suggested in order to help the Board with community projects that a new committee be formed and suggested the name Oversight Committee.  Further discussion will follow on this at the next Board meeting.  The resident was asked to write a charter on the proposed committee and submit it to management for the Board’s review.
Next Meeting Date – The next Board Meeting will be Tuesday, October 25, 2022 at 7 pm in the clubhouse.
ADJOURNMENT:  
The meeting adjourned at 8:23 pm.
Respectfully prepared and submitted by:
Donna Tagg, LCAM, 
on Behalf of the Board of Director for The Isles HOA
